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Executive Summary

The Committee are asked to consider the attached Full Business Case for the A6 
Broughton Bypass and endorse the Full Approval Application for formal approval by 
the Lancashire Enterprise Partnership (LEP) Board at its meeting to be held on 6th 
October 2015.

Recommendation

The Transport for Lancashire Committee are asked to endorse the A6 Broughton 
Bypass – Full Approval Application and request that it be submitted to LEP Board 
for formal approval at its meeting to be held on 6th October 2015. 

Background and Advice 

The scheme is seeking Full Approval from the LEP and funding towards its £24.3m 
cost via the Local Growth Deal. In line with the LEP’s Accountability Framework, a 
Full Business Case is required in order to seek Full Approval and draw down funds.

The proposed scheme is a bypass around the village of Broughton which lies on the 
A6, three miles north of Preston close to the M6 and M55 Junction 1. As part of the 
Broughton Bypass design process, LCC has committed to invest £0.5 million to 
improve roads, public areas, and walking and cycling facilities to complement the 
proposed Broughton bypass.

The consultant, Atkins, is satisfied that the project has been developed to the 
expected standard in most areas. Overall, it is Atkins recommendation that Full 
Approval for this project be granted, with the ability to draw down funds conditional 
on a preferred bidder with firm and final prices being selected. Award of contract is
programmed for announcement in December 2015. The LEP published the business 
case on its website on 21st September 2015 for public consultation for a period of six 



period of six weeks to ensure transparency of process. Any comments received will 
be made available to LEP Board members when final investment decisions are being 
taken.

The Full Business Case is attached at Appendix 'A' to this report.


